THE TWENTY-FIRST SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

AUGUST 26, 2018

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE
Saturday — August 25 Missionary Appeal Collection
3:30-4:00pm Confessions
4:30 pm Virgil Leanna
Sunday — August 26 Missionary Appeal Collection

7:30am People of Corpus Christi
10:30 am Robert Schlise
Monday - August 27
*5:05 pm Bette & Joe Challe
Tuesday —- August 28
*5:05 pm No Mass

Wednesday — August 29 Communion Service
*8:20 am
Thursday — August 30

*5:05 pm No Mass
Friday — August 31
*8:20 am Richard Wortiska

Saturday - September 1
3:30-4:00pm Confessions

4:30 pm Mary Ann Logerquist
Sunday — September 2
7:30 am Jerome Braun
10:30 am People of Carpus Christi

*The Rosary is prayed 20 minutes before Mass.

Scripture Readings: 21st Sunday In Ordinary Time
Sunday Joshua 24:1-2A,15-17,188,Psalm 34:2-3,16-17,18-19,20-21,
Ephesians 5:21-32, John 6:60-6%

Monday 2Thessalonians 1:1-5,11-12,Psalm 96:1-2A,28-3,4-5, Matthew
23:13-22

Tuesday 2Thessalonlans 2:1-3A,14-17,Psalm 96:10,11-12,13, Matthew
23:23-26

Wednesday 2Thessalonians 3:6-10,16-18, Psalm 128:1-2,4-5, Mark
6:17-29

Thursday 1Corinthians 1:1-9, Psalm 145:2-3,4-5,6-7, Matthew 24:42-
51

Friday 1Corinthians 1:17-25, Psalm 33:1-2,4-5,10-11, Matthew 25:1-13

Saturday 1Corinthians 1:26-31, Psalm 33:12-13,18-19,20-21, Matthew
25:14-30

~Taken from the “Weskly Guide for Daily Prayar” on the Creighton University’s Online Ministries
wab yite hitp i wwow seaighton adifCs|lsbars e sictng fonling htmi « Used with permission.

Shut Ins

If you or anyone you know would wish to receive the Holy
Sacrament-Communion, and are unable to attend Mass,
please contact the parish office. Our ministry will then
set up a time to visit.

PARISH NEWS
Wedding Blessing
Congratulations to Nathan and
Rachel Alberts who were married last
Saturday here at our church!
Blessings to them and their marriage.

WHAT’S HAPPENING
Saturday — August 25 Missionary Cooperation Plan
Speaker & Collection
Sunday - August 26 Missionary Cooperation Plan
Speaker & Collection
Tuesday — August 28

6:30pm St. Ann's Meeting/Parish Center
Wednesday — August 29
12-1pm Special Events Planning Meeting/

Parish Center
PARISH REPORT

Deposited this week: Aug. 13-19 (08)

Parish SUPPOM.....cccvrirrceressrissssennssnseaenennne 3 3,6 76.00
Offertory Collection..........vevirevnrnreesnnnnnnnen 51,043.89
Votive Candles........cmevecininciessiesene s 991,15
Technology & Capital.........ccerieveerneensenranes $00.00
DONALIONS......ccccreerrrrrirrrecirsresmarsessessonvesmsseenereens 3.2,190.00
Perpet. Carg/Garden..........oveiiiieeninnnnn 510,00
TOTAL DEPOSIT....cve e vcrerennnessssmsssenenennennnn 97,01 1.04
Budgeted Expenses for the Week................ $10,419.96
Weekly Shortage... renneens($3,408.92)

$CRIP REPORT
8/13-8/19/18 Sales: $2,681.19 Profit: $106.86
Scrip can be purchased before and after all weekend
Masses and on Thurs. 11:30-1pm in the parish center.

PARISH NEWS
Seminarian Collection
Our Seminarians Need Your Help: Thank you to those
who have participated in the annual Seminarian
Collection. There is still time to respond to the great
need we have to support our local seminarians. Have you
mailed in your gift? Please prayerfully consider making a
donation today by mailing in your pledge card or make a
gift at www.catholicfoundationgb.org/give.

Missionary Cooperation Plan Speaker & Collection
Each year the Diocese of Green Bay receives over 250
applications from mission organizations to participate in
this program; of these, 38 groups are invited. In our
Diocese, receipts from all the parishes are pooled and
then divided equally among these selected groups. We
use this fair-share system to enable our missionary
speakers to go to less populated parishes in our Diocese
without fear of receiving less income. For this reason,
we ask that you write your check directly to your parish,
(in the memo please write MCP), not to the mission
appear speaker, or organization they represent. We will
have Sister Ruth Baudhuin here speaking to us this
weekend at all Masses on the Missionary Cooperation
Plan Appeal. Envelopes are in the pews for the second
collection that will take place this weekend. Thank you
for your support and prayers for the Missions.
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PARISH & OTHER NEWS
Thank You
Thank you for allowing me the privilege of spending my
summer placement at your parish. Your generosity and
welcoming spirit as a parish have greatly helped my
priestly formation. | thank Fr, Carl for the opportunity to
learn from him. Know of my prayers for you, and please
pray for me on my diaconate ordination on 27
September.
In Christ,
Matt Faucett
Pontifical North American College
Vatican City
Vatican City State
00120
Ladies! It's Time For You!
Are you interested in doing something for yourself?
Consider joining the St. Ann's Society. Meet enjoyable,
interesting, faith-filled ladies, and share your talents at
one of our service events. Our meetings are short and
stress free, and we have treats! There are no fees to join.
Join us on Tuesday, August 28, at 6:30 in the Parish
Center. You will be glad you did!
You Are Needed!
Please prayerfully consider saying “Yes” to being a
disciple of action and joining one of our ministries! We
are looking for help in choir, 2lectoring, Eucharist
minister, or ushering. Please make the call today to the
parish office at 920-743-4716 or email us,
office@ccparish.net.

Belgian Kermis
7™ Annual Belgian Kermis at Brussels Town Park Sunday,

Sept. 2™ with an outdoor Mass at 9am followed by food,
music, games, volleyball tournament with all proceeds to
benefit St. Francis & St. Mary Parish of Brussels.

Edge and Life Teen
Middle & High School Religious Education

and Youth Ministry
Our summer events have officially wrapped up. It's time
to start up preparation for the 2018-19 school year.

Edge (for all middle school students) will take place on
Wednesday nights and Life Teen (for all high school
students) on Sunday nights. Stay tuned for registration
and the calendar with our start up dates. Sarah will be e-
mailing and mailing out information to all parents on how
they can get their student registered.

Parents of seniors, if you did not receive an e-mail from
me (Sarah) last week, please contact me at 743-4716 or

steavin2S5@gmail.com. It's time to get started with
Confirmation preparation!

We are looking for adults to help with Edge, Life Teen,
and Confirmation. Have you ever wanted to be part of
something awesome and impactful? Maybe, just maybe
God is nudging you to volunteer with our youth ministry.
Our world is a tough place. Qur young people have the
power to make our world less scary. We need a team to
help mentor them. The Youth Minister can’t do this job
alone. Our waorld would be more than happy to raise our
kids...but we don’t want that-we want them to know the
love of Jesus and to grow into disciples of Jesus. You've
heard the phrase, “it takes a village” right? We are
looking to grow that village to help the young people! So,
mayhe you know someone {or maybe it's you) that wants
to help raise the young Church. Does that sound scary?
Maybe a little...but it's not. Sarah will help train you and
guide you. The volunteers have such a great opportunity
to meet and grow with the middle and high schoolers!
Feel free to contact Sarah to talk about it!

PARISH & OTHER NEWS

St. Andrew Dinner Wed. Sept. 12th

Calling High School & College Men!
Please join us for a gathering of disciples open to the
priesthood. Local priests, pastoral leaders, campus
ministers and youth ministers are invited to bring men
from among their flock. 5:30 p.m. Mass with Bishop David
L. Ricken, followed by supper and discussion. St. Joseph
Chapel - Diocese of Green Bay Campus 1825 Riverside
Drive, Green Bay, WI {1 mile north of Hwy 172)
www.ghdioc.org/andrew Additional Info, Questions, and
to RSVP Fr. Mark Mleziva, Vocation Director {920} 272-
8289 | vocations@gbdioc.org
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Confessions

3:30-4:00 pm
Mass 4:30 pm
6 8
Mass Labor Day No Mass Mass 8:20 am No Mass First Friday Confessions
7:30 & 10:30 am Mass 8:00 am 7:50 am 3:30-4:00 pm
MG AR Confessions Mass 4:30 pm
Parish Office 6-9:30pm Mass 8:20 am
Closed
9 10 11 12 13 14 15
Mass Mass 5:05 pm No Mass Mass 8:20 am No Mass Mass 8:20 am Confessions
7:30 & 10:30 am 3:30-4:00 pm
Mass 4:30 pm
16 17 18 19 20 21 22
Catechetical Mass 5:05 pm No Mass Mass 8:20 am No Mass Mass 8:20 am Confessions
Sunday 3:30-4:00 pm
Mass Mass 4:30 pm
7:30 & 10:30 am
23 24 25 26 27 28 29
Mass Mass 5:05 pm No Mass Mass 8:20 am No Mass Mass 8:20 am Confessions
7:30 & 10:30 am SR 3:30-4:00 pm
m:w_am_uam..w_ ng Mass 4:30 pm
Parish Center
30
Mass
7:30 & 10:30 am
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OFRCEOF THE BISHOP

August 16, 2018
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

I am writing to you today with a very, very heavy heart regarding the recent public accusations about
Archbishop Theodore McCarrick, and the release of the grand jury report from the State of Pennsylvania.
These reports sicken me and leave me with a deep sense of anger and shame for what has been inflicted on the
People of God in the past by certain shepherds of the flock, both the direct offenders against children and the
purported cover up engaged in by some bishops.

After years of efforts to right this situation and to help people to heal their pain caused by wolves in sheep’s
clothing, I cannot possibly imagine the sense of betrayal you may feel in the wake of these revelations. You
have a right to expect more from the entire Church and especially from Her bishops.

Through the years [ have listened carefully to many victims and walked with them as they courageously engage
in the healing process. These people are truly heroic despite having their innocence robbed from them as young
children. Just as Jesus who wept over Jerusalem, I continue to weep for the Church and for all affected by this
scandal.

The Independent Review Board of the Diocese of Green Bay, comprised mostly of professional laypeople, has
been charged with the review and the oversight process relating to people who come forward with any
complaint of possible sexual abuse of a minor. Along with this independent board, I would like to reaffirm my
full-hearted commitment to ensuring that all people will be safe within our Church.

As bishops, we believe that there will be decisive actions regarding significant accountability and reform that
must be taken tn light of recent events and reports. As the details of these actions emerge, for my part  am
personally committed to prayer and atonement to assist in the necessary reform of the Church. As the bishop for
the Diocese of Green Bay, my first duty is the care of the souls in Christ’s Church. As part of this duty,
recognize that I am fully accountable for what I do or fail to do in protecting our parishioners. I am also
engaging in personal reflection and prayer for guidance to do whatever is needed to remove barriers that keep us
from focusing on Jesus who is the Good Shepherd, who heals our wounds and welcomes all into the Kingdom
of God.

I express my gratitude to the priests and pastoral leaders who day after day reach out providing pastoral care for
all of you, and to all of you who so often pray for and express your appreciation for them.

May God bless you and your families, as  remain

Sincerely Yours in Christ,

i Nveese 2 Pico

The Most Reverend David L. Ricken, DD, JCL
Bishop of Green Bay



Greetings!

Sharing the words of our Lord is one of the greatest gifts given to us!
Bishop Ricken of the Green Bay Diocese has challenged all of us to
get the words of our Lord into the hands of every child.

We are inviting you to help make Bishop Ricken's dream a reality by
sponsoring the Elementary Faith Formation Bible Buddy Program.
Sponsor one child or numerous children by:
*Completing the information at the bottom of this page.
*Return the completed form with check made payable to
St. Joseph Parish with Bible Buddy noted in memo.

Each Bible will have the name of the sponsor and each sponsor will

receive the name of the child who received their l:u:ble as each will
be encouraged to pray for the other.

Also, you will receive a personal invitation to the fall presentation
and distribution of bibles.

Please consider helping us reach our goal of 20 bibles!

Help bring the words of our Lord to life for our children.
Thank you, The Tri-Parish Elementary Faith Formation Team

OUR GOAL IS
25 BIBLES

Sponsor a Catholic Children’s Bible
for one of the students in our
Elementary Faith Formation

Program!

Be present at the ceremony to
present these new bibles.

Receive the name of the child that
you sponsor.

Each child’s bible will contain the
sponsor's name,

Sponsors and children will be able
to pray for each other .

- Y. - [] Yes, Thank you for this opportunity to share my faith with our area youth!
] P 2‘%
ﬁ %s — - I would like to purchase __ bibles at $34 each for a total of §
¥
e i it - B

Name:
GENESIS Address:
STURGEON BAY TRI-PARISH - Phone:
ELEMENTARY

Email:

FAITH FORMATION

i The name | would like to have appear on the bible cover sticker is:

St. Joseph Parish
Corpus Christi Parish Name:

SS Peter & Paul Parish oo

Sturgeon Bay, Wisconsin

Contact: Penny Biwer

Phone: (920) 743-2062 Yes, Please accept my donation of §__ for the Bible Buddy Program

Email: pbiwer@hotmail.com ]



